4/26/2021
To whom it may concern,

My name is Debbie Rosenstein. | purchased 1304 E. Washington St. in 2000. My father lived
across the street at 1323 E. Washington which he purchased in 2003. My family purchased 1335
E. Washington in 2011. We also owned several other properties in the block (1312, 1313, 1315
and 1306 E. Washington). Due to my familiarity of the 1300 block as a resident and managing
rentals, | can confirm that 1335 E. Washington has been an apartment building in the past.

Additionally, in the early 2000’s I use to be on the Butchertown Neighborhood association
board. At that time, | participated in circulating a petition around the neighborhood to
designate the neighborhood as a historic district. During that process | went door to door to
have neighbors sign the petition. At that time, | entered 1335 E. Washington apt 1 to discuss
the petition. | confirm that in approx. the year 2000 the building was set up as apartments.
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